
Fifth & Sixth Grade Notes
(and 7/8 Grade Math Notes, too)

March 25, 2022

Dear Families,

Happy spring break!  We reconvene on April 4.  We enjoyed several different

programs this week.  Jeff the Magician was here on Monday, OK to Say presented an

online safety program Tuesday,  we had a March is Reading Month jean day, ice cream, and

movie day Thursday, along with a visit from Mr. Radtke, the band director from the middle

school.  If your student would like to participate in band or continue with orchestra in 6th

grade, please return the form received yesterday by April 6, so I can send them on to Mr.

Radtke.

Earlier today we had a presentation from DTE about energy conservation

techniques.  DTE provided each student with a bag of energy-saving materials worth over

$50.  Our class will receive an additional grant if parents (or student with parental

permission) completes the questionnaire, either on paper or electronically.  Please return

your forms as soon as possible.

We focused on friendly letter writing and vocabulary this week in ELA.

In addition to our letter writing to our parish friends, we met with Mrs. KD and

learned a little about the life of Saint Maximilian Kolbe, and set up chairs for service

hours.

Math 5 is busy multiplying fractions.

Math 6 is exploring orders of operations.

Math 7A is working on writing and solving multi-step equations and angle

measurements.

Math 7B is working with logical reasoning.

Math 8 is continuing to solve systems of equations by elimination.

Algebra is finishing testing on factoring polynomials.

Peace,

Mrs. Sullivan

ssullivan@saintscjm.com


